
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 6, 2008 

 

 

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3
RD

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #071287 

  INSTALL ONE-HOUR PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE 

  OF NORTH COMMERCE STREET FROM A POINT 

  80 FEET NORTH OF EAST NORTH AVENUE TO 

  A POINT 90 FEET NORTH THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman D'Amato: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from the new UW-Milwaukee dorm complex 

on North Commerce Street north of East North Avenue to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction to create turnover parking on this block. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation 

of this parking restriction will provide turnover parking on this block.  Since UW-

Milwaukee is the only property owner affected by this restriction, we have no objection 

to installing the parking restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 6, 2008 

 

 

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3
RD

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #071287 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

  NORTH COMMERCE STREET FROM EAST NORTH AVENUE 

  TO A POINT 80 FEET NORTH 

 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF  

  NORTH COMMERCE STREET FROM A POINT 170 

  FEET NORTH OF EAST NORTH AVENUE 

  TO A POINT 80 FEET NORTH THEREOF 

 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

  NORTH COMMERCE STREET FROM EAST NORTH AVENUE 

  NORTH TO THE DEAD END 

 

Dear Alderman D'Amato: 

 

Due to the street width of the newly constructed North Commerce Street north of East 

North Avenue, the above-captioned parking restrictions are needed to facilitate the 

movement of traffic on the roadway.  The necessary legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 6, 2008 

 

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3
RD

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #071287 

  REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE 

  SOUTH SIDE OF EAST MEINECKE AVENUE FROM 

  NORTH STANLEY PLACE EAST TO THE DEAD END 

 

Dear Alderman D'Amato: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to remove the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a survey 

indicated that a majority of the residents affected are in favor of the removal of the 

restriction, we have no objection to its removal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 6, 2008 

 

 

 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 10
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #071287 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

  NORTH 72
ND

 STREET FROM WEST BURLEIGH STREET 

  TO A POINT 60 FEET SOUTH  

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

This is in response to request we received from the Enderis Park Neighborhood 

Association and the local business owner at 3075 North 72
nd

 Street to remove on-street 

parking in an effort to provide additional room for turning vehicles from West Burleigh 

Street onto North 72
nd

 Street.  Since the property owner at this location is in favor of the 

installation of the "No Parking" restriction, we have no objection to its installation. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 6, 2008 

 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 10
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #071287 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON WEST MOLTKE AVENUE  

  FROM A POINT 255 FEET EAST OF NORTH 72
ND

 STREET  

  TO A POINT 40 FEET EAST THEREOF 
 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

This is in response to request we received from the Enderis Park Neighborhood 

Association to remove on-street parking in an effort to provide additional room for 

vehicles to turn around at the dead-end of the street in the 7100 block of West Moltke 

Avenue.  Our staff has investigated this request and found the need to install the above-

captioned parking restriction to provide an area for motorists to turn around on this dead-

end street. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 6, 2008 

 

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3
RD

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #071287 

  INSTALL SNOW-ROUTE TOW AWAY ZONE 

  ON NORTH DOWNER AVENUE FROM 

  EAST KENWOOD BOULEVARD TO 

  EAST EDGEWOOD AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman D'Amato: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has forwarded this request to the Environmental Services 

Operations Division to see if there would be a snowplowing concern if this restriction 

was installed.  The investigated this request and concluded that there would be no 

problem.  The necessary legislation will be prepared and subsequently heard at the 

February 13, 2008 Public Safety Committee meeting. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 6, 2008 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #071287 

  INSTALL ALTERNATE MONTHLY PARKING DURING 

  WINTER MONTHS ON EAST DOVER STREET FROM 

  SOUTH HOWELL AVENUE TO SOUTH KINNICKINNIC AVENUE 

  EXCEPT SUNDAY FROM 7:00 AM TO 1:00 PM 

 

  REMOVE ONE SIDE PARKING DURING WINTER MONTHS  

  ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF EAST DOVER STREET FROM  

  SOUTH HOWELL AVENUE TO SOUTH KINNICKINNIC AVENUE 

  EXCEPT SUNDAY FROM 7:00 AM TO 1:00 PM 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local residents, legislation will be prepared 

for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

February 6, 2008 
 
 

 

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT: 3
RD

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #071287 

  INSTALLATION OF TWO-HOUR METER PARKING  

  ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH FARWELL AVENUE 

  BETWEEN EAST IRVING PLACE AND EAST KANE PLACE 
 

  INSTALLATION OF TWO-HOUR METER PARKING ON THE  

  EAST SIDE OF NORTH FARWELL AVENUE STARTING FROM  

  A POINT 40 FEET NORTH OF THE INTERSECTION OF  

  EAST IRVING PLACE AND EXTENDING 80 FEET NORTH 
 

  INSTALLATION OF TWO-HOUR METER PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE  

  OF NORTH FARWELL AVENUE STARTING FROM  THE INTERSECTION  

  OF EAST IRVING PLACE AND EXTENDING 150 FEET SOUTH   
 

  REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING IN THE ABOVE-CAPTIONED  

  TWO-HOUR METER PARKING RESTRICTIONS 
 

Dear Alderman D'Amato: 
 

As per your office's request, we recommend the following change: 
 

The Installation of: 
 

"Two-Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 AM to 9:00 PM Except Sunday, $.25 per hour." 
 

If you have no objection to the above, we will prepare the necessary legislation for the next 

Public Safety Committee so that you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 6, 2008 

 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT FILE #071287 

  INSTALL NO PARKING FROM 2:00 AM TO 6:00 PM 

  ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF WEST LEGION STREET  

  FROM SOUTH 24
TH

 STREET TO SOUTH 25
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a survey 

indicated that a majority of the residents affected are in favor of this installation, we have 

no objection. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 6, 2008 

 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 1
ST

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #071287 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

  NORTH 23
RD

 STREET FROM A POINT 180 FEET 

  NORTH OF WEST PURDUE STREET TO A POINT 

  25 FEET NORTH THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local resident, Mr. Dwight Copeland at 

4744 North 23
rd

 Street, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 


